

DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

VILLAGE OF FOX LAKE

301 SOUTH ROUTE 59 • FOX LAKE, ILLINOIS 60020 • 847-587-3100

July 31, St 2017

ILEAS Executive Director James Page 1701 East Main Street Urbana, Il 61802

Dear Mr Page,

I would like to express my thanks to your team of Regional Planning Coordinators, especially Pete Smith and Jim Hutton.

As you know Fox Lake was stricken with a major flooding event. During the weeks after the event and neighborhoods being flooded, your team maintained almost daily contact with us to make sure we had the appropriate resources to meet our needs.

On behalf of the Village of Fox Lake we thank you! If we can be of any assistance rest assured we will commit to returning the service to ILEAS and its' members.

Sincerely,

Jimmy A. Lee, Jr. Chief of Police



DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

VILLAGE OF FOX LAKE

301 SOUTH ROUTE 59 • FOX LAKE, ILLINOIS 60020 • 847-587-3100

July 31, 2017

Chief Thomas Sanders 7401 Meyer Road Spring Grove, Illinois 60081

Dear Chief Sanders,

On behalf of the citizens of Fox Lake as well as the women and men of the Fox Lake Police Department, I want to thank you and your staff for the invaluable assistance provided during our recent time of need.

As you know and has been well publicized the Village of Fox Lake was stricken by major flooding over the past few week. As a result of the rain and water flowing into our community through the Fox River waterway system, approximately 600 of our residents' home were flooded. The only safe method of patrolling many of the flooded streets and neighborhoods was through the use of a vehicle with deep water capabilities. Spring Groves' HUMVEES and Five Ton truck were the right tools for the job. We searched the ILEAS resource list and confirmed your agency had the needed equipment. With one call you had them fueled up and ready to put in service.

The ILEAS moto of "Strength Through Cooperation" was evident in your commitment to us and comforting to me as a the chief of a department in need. Thank you very much and I assure you that you can count on the Fox Lake police department if you find your agency in need as well.

Sincerely,

Jim*thy A./L*ee, Jr. Chief of Police

Jim Page, ILEAS Executive Director



DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

VILLAGE OF FOX LAKE

301 SOUTH ROUTE 59 • FOX LAKE, ILLINOIS 60020 • 847-587-3100

July 31, 2017

Chief David Godlewski 28581 Illinois Route 120 Lakemoor, Illinois 60050

Dear Chief Godlewski,

On behalf of the citizens of Fox Lake as well as the women and men of the Fox Lake Police Department, I want to thank you and your staff for the invaluable assistance provided during our recent time of need.

As you know and has been well publicized the Village of Fox Lake was stricken by major flooding over the past few week. As a result of the rain and water flowing into our community through the Fox River waterway system, approximately 600 of our residents' home were flooded. The only safe method of patrolling many of the flooded streets and neighborhoods was through the use of a vehicle with deep water capabilities. Lakemoors' HUMVEE was the right tool for the job. We searched the ILEAS resource list and confirmed your agency had the needed equipment. With one call you had it delivered full of fuel and ready to put in service.

The ILEAS moto of "Strength Through Cooperation" was evident in your commitment to us and comforting to me as a the chief of a department in need. Thank you very much and I assure you that you can count on the Fox Lake police department if you find your agency in need as well.

Sincerely.

Chief of Police

CC: Jim Page, ILEAS Executive Director